EUREKA TOWNSHIP MINUTES JUNE 10, 1996

The Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker. Present were Supervisors Johnson, Kadlec, Smith and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz.

Supervisor Johnson moved to accept the minutes of May 13, 1996 as written, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report as read, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

Clerk Leine presented bills total\$19,293.49. Supervisor Smith moved to pay these bills, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Jack Echdahl, 25035 Ipava Ave, is requesting a permit for a 40 X 80 pole frame building to house machinery and hay. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Mike Giles, 23545 Cedar Ave, is requesting a permit for a 22 X 36 barn to house livestock. Supervisor Smith moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Mark Nelson, 5255 - 265th St, is requesting the renewal of his C.U.P. for an airstrip. Supervisor Johnson moved to renew this permit, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Keith and Mary Andreasen, 5290 - 189th St W, are requesting a permit to build a new house with attached garage on property located south of 235th St. on Fairgreen Ave. The Andreasen's had approved plans for project. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Dale and Nanett Leine, 24797 Highview Ave., is requesting a permit to build a new house. The house plans have been signed but the septic system has yet to approved. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit contingent upon showing Clerk Leine signed septic plans, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Chairperson Schindledecker instructed Clerk Leine to open and read the Road Maintenance Bids at 8:02 PM. The township received bids from Hoffbech Trucking and Miller Construction. Clerk Leine read each of the bids for the Supervisors. The Supervisors compared the specifications of each bid to the published specification. Supervisor then compared these bid numbers against the 1995 actual road maintenance bill to compare the price of services rendered. Supervisor Topp thanked each of the biders for their work and presence at the town board meeting and moved to grant Miller Construction the Road Maintenance contract for 1996-1997 maintenance period. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Kris Radford, 24410 Iceland Path, is requesting a permit to add 250 Square Feet of deck to her house. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Vince Kelly, 23530 Jersey Ct, is requesting a permit to add a bay window to his house. Mr. Kelley had needed plans and approval of building inspector. Supervisor Smith moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Marvin J. Davis addressed the board with his concerns about the condition of 267th St. east of Galaxie Ave. Mr. Davis said that some how 265th must be repaired.

Larry Ahrens addressed the board about the condition of 220th St. west of the new bridge. Mr. Ahrens stated that the road was nothing but black dirt, in dire need of repair and gravel. The board determined that this was the year that Farmington was responsible for the maintenance on this stretch of road. Supervisor Kadlec to contact Farmington and work out a 50/50 settlement that would repair this road.

The Gene Malecha propriety in Section 32 east of Jamaica Ave. was the subject of discussion. The question of how far Jamaica Ave extended into Section 32. The board ruled, that the townships ownership Jamaica Ave. ended at Mohn's mailbox. The board also informed the requestor that they would need 250 feet of road frontage south of the mail box to have a legal lot for building a house.

Supervisor Topp moved to adjourn monthly meeting, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

gls